Stockton Sunday League © 2010

STOCKTON SUNDAY LEAGUE

F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League

Secretary: Ken Clark 28 Leicester Road Norton Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB  Tel: (01642)  658298

MINUTES OF MEETING 27 October 2010

Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Mack  (Chairman), G Eastick, P Livingstone,  D Overton, G Hewitson, A Close, 
K Steele, J Lambert, K D Clark (Secretary)
Apologies : J K Johnson, Jean Johnson, H Oliver, E Burliston
The Chairman opened the meeting at 19-30 and welcomed all to the meeting, he reminded them about the roll call at the end of the meeting.  He then handed over to the Secretary who stated that the minutes of the last meeting (22 September 10) had been posted on the league website and the members present agreed them and the Chairman signed them as a true record.   
Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
Teams are not completing the bottom part of the registration form where applicable, if not completed in future then points in the Conduct scheme will be added.

Teams are still signing both Match Sheets, as stated previously if sending in Match Sheet you only sign the one you send in.  Teams are still not completing man of the match correctly?

Teams are reminded that they must notify the League Secretary of any match day signings or transfers before 4pm on a Sunday this needs to be done either by submitting the form or by text or email, I do not want phone calls to pass this information on as I may not be at home when somebody rings.  I need Name, Address (Including post code) plus the date of birth, the form must then be submitted by 6 pm on a Tuesday the same as when the Match Sheet or on-line match return needs to be completed.  

All of the above mentioned last month as well but teams still ignoring, if it continues then fines will be issued.

Charter Standard 

Following on from last month 7 teams still failed to return the Charter Standard form and I have issued them with a fine for failing to attend to correspondence.

I am going to speak to Andy Brown and try and arrange one of the workshops for the beginning of the year, which one I am not sure.  One or two teams put down First Aid but as we had just held one there will not be another for some time organised by the league.

Correspondence:

Latest suspension list’s from Durham County Football Association & North Riding County Football Association.

Email Rosegale N & S.A re postponement 17 October 2010

Email Crathorne Arms re postponement 7 November 2010

Email Thornaby Village re postponement 7 November 2010

Email from Councillor Julia Cherrett re Darlington Back Lane (read out)

Secretaries Report
Once again I have received a complaint from Stockton Borough Council regarding the amount of litter being left at the side of pitches following games, can you please make sure that you pick up any litter on your side of the pitch and remove.
The Inter League competition for Sunday Leagues has been scrapped due to lack of interest from leagues, only four league’s entered this season. 

Match day signings, can you please remember to let me know when you sign a player on the day, please send details either via text or email before 4 pm on a Sunday then your players are covered by insurance from that day.  You can also post through the door before 4 pm, I then advise Durham County Football Association of the new registrations on a Sunday evening.  The Sunday before last a couple of teams notified me after I had sent the details, one was not done until the Tuesday, I have advised the teams accordingly.  Also teams are still not filling in the bottom part of the registration or transfer form.  Please remember I need name, date of birth, full address including post code plus team name registering with.

Transfer Forms are not being completed correctly, the main problem appears to be with the team a player is transferring from as the majority of times the registration number is missing and the section that relates to cup competitions where a player has played in a competition needs completing so that the team are aware if the player is cup tied.

Match Sheet’s and the on-line match returns are not being completed within the timescales; these must be submitted by 6 pm on a Tuesday no later.  I have had to fine a number of teams for this to date.  Whilst on about the on-line returns, if a player receives two yellow cards in a game just enter as two yellow cards do not enter a red as well.  A couple more teams are now doing it this way, the best division is three where 13 out of the 14 teams are doing match return, the premier has 9 out of 11 but division one has the least with only seven doing the on line return.  Just to remind everybody that from next season all teams will be expected to do on-line return.   

Match results some teams are getting lax and not ringing in a result on a Sunday before 4 pm.  Whist on about ringing results in there will be a change shortly as the office line is to be taken out as it is now proving to be expensive in relation to myself just using the mobile, therefore starting next month those who ring in to the office with the result can they please text to the mobile instead, please do not ring mobile with result.

The conduct of certain teams leaves a lot to be desired, I have received a number of complaints from referees over the last few weeks with regard to the increase in dissent, I have enclosed a letter for ALL teams with regards to this and to make your players aware of what is expected from them.  This week I have had to suspend a player for an alleged assault on a referee until the matter is dealt with by Durham County Football Association and then the Management Committee will decide what will happen to the player.  Also this week-end I have again received a number of complaints from referee’s re the attitude of teams, it seems the increase in Administration Fee has not resulted in a reduction in the number of cautions they appear to be on the increase.  There was complaints about referees turning up late i.e. ten minutes before kickoff (this is not acceptable) and also about a referee texted a team at 10-20 to say he could not get to the game.  Jes Lambert responded to this saying that the referee had been called out to work and at least he had let the teams know.
Thornaby Jolly Farmers mentioned about having to pick up and drop off a referee, Jes explained that it is better than no referee and most teams would make arrangements to pick up a referee, he also stated that he was a young referee and that this was his first senior game.  The League Secretary advised there had been 118 cautions to date and 18 dismissals in the first three months of the season.  The League Secretary also advised that under the Sportsmanship Award (marks awarded to teams by referee’s) that five teams are below the required standard and need to improve their conduct these were Billingham Cowpen Club, Billingham Station, Crathorne Arms, Mandale and Stockton Traders.  At the other end five teams average over 90 at present they are Billingham Rangers, Eaglescliffe Bazookas, Norton George & Dragon, Port Clarence and Thornaby Cricket Club.  The League Secretary reported that the current league average stands at 82.37.
Match Reports have been nonexistent over the last few weeks, it appears Teams do not want reports to be published, and none have appeared on the website now for over a month.

The final point is with regards to parking at Rievaulx, three weeks ago the Council Enforcement team were out an disused notices to cars parked here, this has been an on-going problem now for a while and looks to be heading for more trouble as the next step is they will issue parking tickets to those cars parked here.  This matter was discussed at length and the outcome being that the League Secretary is to write to Neil Russell and Sherree Daniels regarding the matter and what is going to be done about the parking here.
Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

Handbook Changes -   
Division One – Dubliners - Change of Secretary

Peter Hart 10 Ryton Close, Thornaby TS17 0LQ
Mobile: 07986 529477

Division One - Thornaby Cricket Club – Change of Mobile number 07909 111965

Division Two – Eaglescliffe Bazookas – Change of Secretary

Peter Roscoe  7 Linshields Grove, Ingleby Barwick, Stockton on Tees TS17 0WF
  Mobile: 07545 995502

All these new details have been updated on the league website
TEAM OF THE MONTH  -  August /September winner

Hardwick Social Club F.C – 4 League wins (1 caution) no other penalty points, Alan Close presented them with a First Aid Kit.
CUP DRAWS – None this month
REFEREES – Jes Lambert reported that there was three teams without a referee at present for Sunday due to cry offs, these are for George & Dragon (Yarm), The Sheraton and the Griffin. 
ROLL CALL –One Team missing
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The League Secretary mentioned that it was the second round on Sunday 28 November so fixtures may have to change as the League still has four teams in the competition for the Durham Sunday Cup so fixtures will have to be changed.  

Thornaby Jolly Farmers asked if website updated before 4 pm do they still have to ring in, the League Secretary advised no as long as the result is in by four the method does not matter. 

The Chairman reminded members that the clocks go back this weekend and that the next meeting is on the 24 November 2010, he then thanked all for attending and he closed the meeting at 20-12.

Signed: ...............................................................
Date:    24 November 2010 
Minutes of Meeting held on 27 October 2010


